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Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Living Eggs Have Arrived!
On Monday, we were delighted to welcome our "Living Eggs" to school. Since their arrival, we
have all been eagerly watching the incubator, and we are thrilled to share that eight chicks
have hatched so far! The children have absolutely loved observing their progress, from hatching
to growing each day in the dining hall. Our School Ambassadors have played a key role in
ensuring that everyone follows the rules to keep our chicks safe and happy. This has been a
fantastic experience for our students, encouraging curiosity, responsibility, and even improving
their oracy skills, as they have been excitedly updating their families at home.

This week also marked Child Exploitation Awareness Week, and Miss White, our Behaviour and
Wellbeing Lead, organised a series of important workshops for our Year 5 and Year 6 students.
Delivered by Growing Against Violence (www.growingagainstviolence.org.uk), these sessions
provided invaluable lessons on online safety and positive relationships. The So Social Media
workshop taught children about the impact of social media, the dangers of talking to strangers
online, and the importance of privacy settings and reporting inappropriate content. In Friend vs
Friendly, students explored the concept of true friendship and discussed how gangs can
manipulate young people under the guise of friendship. We encourage parents to speak to their
children about what they learned and to continue these crucial conversations at home.

Child Exploitation Awareness Week

Parents' Evening Reminder

Proud to be part of

Thank you for your continued support. We hope you have a wonderful weekend!

Best wishes,
Mrs Oldfield and the Willow Bank Team 

Educational Trips and Experiences

It has been a week filled with enriching experiences beyond the classroom! Some of our students
visited Southmere Lake, where they planted trees to help improve our local environment. This
was a wonderful opportunity for them to learn about sustainability and contribute to their
community. Meanwhile, Year 5 visited Plumstead Mosque as part of their Religious Education
studies, gaining a deeper understanding of different faiths and cultures.

A quick reminder to book your Parents' Evening appointment if you haven’t already done so. Most classes will
have their meetings next Wednesday and Thursday evenings

Walnut Class Sharing Assembly
We wrapped up the week with an inspiring assembly from Walnut Class. The children showcased
their learning from the past term and demonstrated excellent oracy skills, impressing both their
peers and parents. Well done, Walnut Class!

It has been another busy and exciting week at Willow Bank Primary!

https://twitter.com/willowbankpri
https://www.facebook.com/willowbankprimarysch/
https://www.instagram.com/willow_bank_primary/
https://www.growingagainstviolence.org.uk/
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Year 1

Year 2 Year 3

Year R

In Year 2, students have been learning about
independence and taking on new challenges. One
exciting milestone was when they tried to independently
tie their shoes using laces and props provided. This
hands-on activity encouraged perseverance and
problem-solving, helping them gain confidence in
mastering this essential life skill.   

In Year 3, children have been looking at friendships and
relationships with our peers. First, we identified what
qualities we look at in a friend and how we can
overcome challenges which friendships can face. We
looked at different strategies which we can use to help
us overcame any difficulties with our peers. 

In Personal Development, we have been continuing to
learn about living in the wider world, being part of a
community and what this means to us. We have been
reading the book “There’s Only One You”. We focused on
the word unique, exploring what the word means and
identifying what features makes us unique. 

This week, Reception focused on discussing emotions and
how they can be challenged. We connected this topic to
our book of the week, *We're Going to Find a Monster*.
The children explored feelings of fear, considering how
they might feel scared about encountering a monster
and how they could overcome that fear. We also
discussed other emotions, including happiness and
worry. Additionally, we addressed how to manage and
cope with feelings of upset when they arise in the
classroom.
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This term, we are learning about the media and how to
stay safe online. We’re exploring how we become more
independent as we grow. We’re also thinking about future
jobs and which ones might suit us. We’re attending
workshops to help us stay safe and build confidence. 

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

Year 4 Year 5

Year 6

In Year 4, children explored different ways to pay for items
including cash, cards and contactless payments. Through
discussions and role-play, they identified advantages and
disadvantages of each method, deepening their
understanding of how money and payments work in real
life. 

This half term, Year 6 are exploring the topic of money and
debt, asking questions such as what is debt and how might
it affect people? We will also look at budgeting and why it
is important to know what a ‘scam’ is and how we can
identify them.

OUR CORE VALUE FOR
SPRING TERM 2 IS

RESILIENCE  
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Well done Our target is over 96%

Magnolia - 96% Yew - 98%

Hornbeam - 93% Redwood - 99.5%

Almond - 92%

Hazel - 98% Walnut - 97%

Larch -93% Sycamore - 96% 

`

Respect Integrity Kindness Resilience Aspiration Curiosity

We a r e  l ook i ng  f o r  Read  w i th  Me
vo lun t ee r s  a t  W i l l ow  Bank !  The se
vo lun t ee r s  w i l l  v i s i t  ou r  Y r  1  &  2
c la s s rooms  and  l i s t en  to  ou r  ch i l d r en
r ead .

I f  you  a r e  i n t e r e s t ed  i n  vo lun t ee r i ng  w i th
u s  f o r  30  m inu t e s  o r  an  hou r  ea ch  week ,
t hen  p l ea se  pop  i n to  t he  o f f i c e  t o
exp r e s s  you r  i n t e r e s t  and  p i c k  up  ou r
app l i ca t i on  pack .

 KS1 & EYFS Parent Reading Morning

Every Thursday from 8:40-9:10am

All parents and carers welcome! 

A reminder that we have our Chance To Chat.

As a school we provide ongoing support for the children’s wellbeing and mental heath to which one of the methods
is they can fill out a form while in school to express their worries. The form then gets placed in the ‘Chance to chat’
box where it will be addressed by the wellbeing team.
We also have an online form which is located on the school website named ‘Chance to chat’.
The children can complete the form if they are worried about something or need some advice? A member of staff
will get back to the child at school.

Please copy the link below and paste in the search bar and it will direct you straight to the form.
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=MvrWB2Z-r0qnuEuN-

giOI1CAPQc0X4RFje43giTliLNUOE5BWUFISE40VjBXODZYRVFITlNXVzZYNCQlQCN0PWcu

School Reminder
Children should not arrive earlier than 8.20am, for Bagel Breakfast club from 8.25am - 8.35am

School gates close at precisely 8:50am. After this time, entrance is via the school office 
and parents will need to sign your child/children in using the screen.
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